CareerSource Brevard (CSB)
Executive Committee Meeting
November 6, 2023
MINUTES

Members in Attendance: Mary Jane Brecklin (virtual), Colleen Browne, Lloyd Gregg (Chair), Mike Menyhart (virtual), and Pamela Reed (virtual).
Members Absent: None.
Staff in Attendance: Marci Murphy, Holly Paschal, Erma Shaver (virtual), and Jeff Witt.
Guests: None
Lloyd Gregg called the meeting to order at 4:08pm.  
Roll Call:
Public Comments: There was no public comment.

Presentations:

None. 

Action Items:

Approval of Executive Committee Minutes

Motion to approve the Executive Committee minutes for August 2, 2023, made by Colleen Browne and seconded by Mary Jane Brecklin. Motion passed unanimously.

Discussion/Information Items:

End of Year Letter Grades

Erma Shaver shared the End of Year Letter Grades with the Committee, and informed that the overall grade for CSB is B+. Lloyd Gregg asked for the total business of the Continued Repeat Business, and Ms. Shaver explained the measure in more detail. Marci Murphy explained that it takes approximately half a year to see the results. Pamel Reed asked if the goals will change for the next program year and Erma Shaver informed that we are still waiting for next year’s goals.
Finance Committee Report Out
Finance Committee Chair, Colleen Browne gave a report of the Finance Committee meeting activities. Ms. Browne shared that the Finance Committee reviewed the Code of Federal Regulations for Fiscal Agent Responsibilities, the Monitoring Activity Report for PY 21/22, and the Financial Reports to include vendor payments. 
Consolidation Update/President’s Report

Marci Murphy gave an update on the consolidation and reported that CSB is assuming Fiscal Responsibilities for CareerSource Flagler Volusia (CSFV) as directed by Florida Commerce. Ms. Murphy informed that CSB’s Finance Department includes two staff members and were in the process of hiring a Senior Accountant, however, the potential candidate did not accept the position. Ms. Murphy shared that the goal of CSB is to ensure that all policies and processes of both CSB and CSFV will be the same by the end of June 2024. Ms. Murphy informed the Committee that the CSB team went to CSFV on November 2, 2023 to meet with their team and stated that CSB’s monitoring vendor, Taylor, Hall, Miller, and Parker (THMP) and Florida Commerce also attended. Ms. Murphy states that CSFV is currently using an auditing company, Richard Powell to assist them with rectifying financial issues for PY22-23. Ms. Murphy shared that she views these challenges as an opportunity and is remaining positive, and also states that her number one goal as of July 1, 2024 is that our Finance Department is the best within the state. 
Grow the Resources of the Board
A matrix was shared showing grant opportunities, unrestricted revenue projects and partnerships that CSB is pursuing to help grow the resources of the Board.  Marci Murphy informed that we are still receiving funds for Hurricane Ian.
Adjournment:

The meeting adjourned at 5:11pm.
Submitted by,
Reviewed by,

(Signature on file)    11/16/2023                        (Signature on file)       
11/16/2023
Holly Paschal
Date                             Lloyd Gregg, Chair                  Date
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